
MEETING OF THE ST. CROIX VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO CLUB 

December 1, 2024 

Annual Christmas Party 

Fitzgeralds Pub and Restaurant, Calais, ME 

Members Present were: 

Roger Holst, W1LH, President 

Dick Smith, VE9HX, Vice President 

Rick MacMillan, VE9MTB, Treasurer 

Maurry Mills, W1FWS, Secretary 

Ken Carter, WA1DXO 

Anne Carter, WB1RQH 

Kevin Stanhope, KA1VKQ 

Ralph Hicks and, KA1FUE 

Pedro Cejas, WB4KEO 

 

The members and some spouses gathered at Fitzgeralds at 2:00 P.M. for a 

luncheon. 

 

Roger asked the nominations committee, Anne and Kem Carter, for a report.  They 

presented the same slate of officers that are currently serving, with the addition of 

Kevin Stanhope, who would serve as one of the vice presidents.  The VP position 

from the US was vacant during 2024.  Kevin also has volunteered, and was 

appointed as the clubs Public Affairs Officer. 

 

The slate of nominees for club officers for 2025 is as follows: 

President: Roger Holst 

Vice Presidents: Dick Smith and Kevin Stanhope 

Treasurer: Rick MacMillan 

Secretary: Maurry Mills 

 

The consensus was to schedule the next meeting of the membership for the third 

Sunday in March, March 16, 2025.  Elections will be held at that meeting if a 

quorum is present. 

 



Roger also asked the group about which activities the club would pursue in 2025; it 

was generally agreed to continue with field day and the hamfest.  Roger noted that 

the vice president was responsible for helping with the planning and operation of 

FD. 

 

It was also noted that hams attending other hamfests were aware of ours, but some 

said it was too far to travel. 

 

Roger recognized Pedro and Dick for their long tenure with the club. 

 

Everyone enjoyed a tasty lunch and good company. 

 

 

 

 

 


